





Amman, November 28, 2004

Distinguished Delegates, Dear Participants

Foremost, on behalf of the Director of UNSD Dr Paul Cheung, I would like to extend our gratitude to the Government of Jordan for hosting this fourth regional workshop on poverty statistics and I am in particular thankful for their generosity. As the host country, they went beyond what was expected from them and provided, not only the meeting facilities and the logistics, but also made sure that calorie intake of each participant exceeded a threshold of 3000cal per meal.  

I would like to thank the representative of ESCWA, the delegates of Jordan, the 2 delegates from Oman, Egypt, Palestine, Syria, Iraq for sharing their experience with and for their active participation in the discussions and deliberations. 

As I noted in my opening remarks, the current status of reporting on the indicators of the major UN global conferences - has raised concerns regarding four quality dimensions of poverty statistics, namely, - accuracy, reliability, timeliness and comparability.

I am pleased that the typology of the countries represented here enabled us to examine their practices - bearing in mind all of the four quality dimensions. 

It has transpired from the three days discussion however, that countries are at varying stages of development of poverty statistics. The workshop has enabled us to take up some key methodological issues of your practices of poverty measurements. We have all noted that these practices have some degree of similarities but also a number of variations that undermine comparability of poverty among the countries of the region.

We hope that the practical options we identified as options would further improve the level of commonality in poverty measurement practices, and improve consistency and compatibility among countries of poverty estimates within the region.

I can assure you that Dr. Cheung gives due consideration to this area of work and is willing to support countries through the collaboration with UNESCWA to the extent possible.  

In fact - UNSD recently formulated a proposal for a medium and long term work program in the area of poverty statistics – with the objective to explore (1) the applicability of a compatible and consistent poverty measurement methodology around the world, while incorporation regional perspective, and (2) the compilation for poverty data produced with such methodology on a global level. We will be pleased to keep you informed on the development regarding this UNSD work-program in due course.

I take this opportunity to thank my colleague Chris for his support in the preparation of the workshop and in running the all the logistic of the meeting, including acting as the secretary of the meeting. His cheerfulness has been a key contribution to the success of the workshop.

Last but not the least, I would like to thank all the people behind the scene, in particular the translators for their patience as they had to keep reminding us to put on our micro while continuing their excellent translation.

I hope you will keep in touch over the next few months and we count on your continued collaboration in the subsequent phases of the poverty project.

Thank you all.

